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Full Text

The Permanent Forum recommends that United Nations entities review language
and terminology on native breeds, local seed varieties and endemic varieties of
plants and animals. The Permanent Forum recommends differentiating such
terminology from indigenous peoples’ foods, seeds and breeds, by avoiding the
use of the term “indigenous” to dispel confusion.

Area of Work
Methods of Work


